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Volleyball XVI
Saturday, 9/8/12*

Grand Avenue Beach, Long Beach
*Rain Date 9/9/12

A letter from Carol O’Neill, 
President

The Michelle O'Neill Foundation 
is  planning its sixteenth annual 
fundraiser on September 8, 2012, 
and just as  Michelle organized 
and planned her sweet sixteenth 
birthday party in 1988 with 
engraved invitations to  all her 
family and friends, we are preparing a special 
celebration for Volleyball XVI, and you're all 
invited!

Last year was  by far the largest of all our 
tournaments, packed with unequaled energy and 
enthusiasm.  We had our "best event ever," and I 
hope that we can continue with that statement 
going forward!   302 teams competed across 49 
nets, and we raised, with your help, over $150,000 
after expenses to carry out our mission to help 
families through catastrophic times during their 
children's cancer treatment.

Following  tradition, Deacon Tom Evrard opened 
the ceremony with a blessing, and John Barnes, the 
recently appointed principal of Island Park Middle 
School, was introduced as Master of Ceremonies.  
Legislator Denise Ford spoke of the importance of 
the fundraiser and Larry Marquino, along with his 
family, thanked us for helping his son Danny, who 
is  treatment for brain cancer.  Karen Moran, a 
Quiksilver/Roxy representative and, Lisa 
Anderson, a pro-surfer donated an  autographed 

surfboard for use in our raffle.  “One Flew Over 
the Cuckoo's Net” won the best team name honor. 

Volunteers Rule!!!!  In addition to attending 
countless pre-tournament meetings, soliciting  and 
procuring raffle prizes, organizing and packing 
team bags, our volunteers accomplished the 
following:  200 American flags  and 75 corporate 
banners lined the boardwalk.  Outback Steakhouse 
grilled hamburgers and chicken sandwiches for the 
donors, while EJ Weston played music throughout 
the day.  Delicious hot dogs cooked and sold by 
our volunteers were in high demand, the proceeds 
of which were donated to 2 of our very brave and 
courageous "kids," Andrew and Danny.  "Smiley 
wear" and tickets for our raffle of prizes donated 
by local and corporate benefactors were sold.

Our raffle including a Disney getaway, a week in 
Rincon, PR, Manhattan hotel  weekends, Hunter 
and Windham Mt. passes, theatre tickets, golf 
package, jewelry, bicycle, gift certificates  to 
restaurants, spas, and many others was held mid-
afternoon; the 50/50 raffle prize of $5,800 was 
shared by 2 very happy Long Beach residents.  

The playoffs were beyond exciting as people 
gathered around the nets and crowded over the 
boardwalk railings.  They were rewarded with 
Metropolis clinching the four man competitive 
title, while Rockaway Remembers earned six-man 
competitive division. There was heightened 
enthusiasm with Quiksilver representatives 
participating and additional spectators generated 
from ther Pro Surf Tournament.   

Over the past year, the Foundation has been able to 
help Andrew, Danny, Alyssa, Ty, Kendall, Luke, 
Michael, Colin and James, among others, by 
sending distributions from the Foundation to their 
families to help  with expenses not covered by 
insurance, e.g., co-pays, wigs, mortgage payments, 
transportation and parking.  In addition, we have 
supported organizations dedicated to serving them, 
e.g., Make-A-Wish Foundation, Ronald McDonald 
House, Eagle Mount's Big Sky Kids  Camp, 
Leukemia and Lymphoma Society, American 
Cancer Society and many others.  It is only with 
your help that we are able to fulfill our mission.

I have always thought of our event as a fundraiser 
with  volleyball as our venue, but it has occurred to 
me that we are indeed a volleyball tournament in 
every  sense of that description….a volleyball 
tournament with a very special goal, or rather, a 
special net goal….to help children with cancer and 
instill hope for their families.   I was recently asked 
what my long-term goals were for the Foundation, 
and my answer was and still is  -- the very same as 
our short term goals….to help children with cancer 
for as long and as well as we can. 
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Metropolis
4 Man Competitive Winners

Rockaway Remembers
6 Man Competitive Winners

2011 Stats
Total Teams - 302

4 man competitive - 66
6 man competitive - 141
6 man recreational - 95

4 man competitive winner:
 Metropolis

6 man competitive winner:  
Rockaway Remembers

Best Team Name - One Flew 
Over the Cuckoo’s Net

Schedule of Events
Volleyball XVI

9/8/12
8:00am Check-in Begins

9:00am Tournament Begins
12:30pm Food Service Begins

Throughout the day:
Raffles & 50/50 Sales
Prize Announcements

DJ, Kids’ Tent, SmileyWear
Sunset:

Awards Presentation to
1st Place Competitive Teams

Michelle

Lisa Anderson, Pro 
Surfer with Danny 
Marquino & 
Family

Tournament Aerial View



	

In Appreciation

Net Sponsors
All Island Auto Sales
A.O.H. Division 17

Bahia Social Club

The Beach House

Barrier Beach Management

Beach Music Productions

Beach Tennis USA

The Bella Family

Bikram Yoga

Billy’s Beach Café

The Bridge Club
Bulloch’s of Belle Harbor

The Cabana

Caffe Laguna

In Memory of FF Mike Carlo
Family & Friends of
     Kieran Casey

C-Town

In Memory of Joseph Casazza

Century Elevator

Champion Carpet Cleaning

In Memory of 

     Michael Christensen

The Cliggett Family

Complete Casting/Jackie Kelly
Connolly’s Pub & Restaurant & 
The Perfect Pint

The Cronin Family

Danny’s Crew

Joyce & Frank Dikranis
The Durnan Group 

In Memory of Drew Eidel

Emigrant Savings Bank – L.I.

Enterprise Association

  Steamfitters, Local #638

Erlin of Long Island

Dorothy Finn Foundation

The Finnegan Family

Bennett A. Gallinaro, D.D.S.

Val, Dirk & Baby Kylie Gorman

Hagen School of Irish Dance

In Memory of 

     Mary Beth Hennessey

Rich Heiles - EEVB

E. W. Howell Co. Inc

The Inn

Jake’s Wayback Burgers

Edward Jones Investment
The Irish Cottage
Jackie Kelly-Complete Casting
Kennedy Family
King’s Pharmacy
King’s ‘n Things

Peggy & Charlie Kingston

Kiwanis Club of Long Beach

Knights of Columbus Council

     #2626  

Kravit Jewelers

Lancer Insurance
In Memory of 
     Jamie - Landau Family
In Memory of Virginia Laskas

Local Union #3 Electricians

Lola’s

Long Beach Polar Bears

Long Beach Surf Shop

The Lyons Family
In Memory of Mary McGahan

Doreen & Chuck McWade
Maggies Paratransit Corp. 

Maspeth Federal Savings

Mio Posto Ristorante

Minnesota's Restaurant

Susan & Jack Minogue

Montego Bay

In Memory of John J. Murray

Murray & McCann

NYC Check Express
NYFP - New York Fabric Panel

O'Neill's Restaurant

Ooh La La

Paninis & Bikinis

Peknic, Peknic & Schaefer
Frances Pope Foundation
Pro Soccer Kids

Ronald McDonald House of 

     Long   Island

The Saloon

Seaside Celebrations

SNACK

Shine’s

Speakeasy

The Station for Hair

Sutton Place
Swingbellys BBQ
Total Fire Protection

The Tormey Family

Trainor's

Tutti Frutti Frozen Yogurt

Bobby Van’s

Voices Against Brain Cancer

The Walters Family

Jeanine Waterman Foundation

Webair.com

In Memory of 

     Michael Weinberg

Whale's Tail
Jaime Whelan—Here With Us
      Always
Always in our Hearts – 
     Dona Whyte

2011 T-Shirt Sponsors Raffle Prize Benefactors
Addie K
Allegria Hotel & Spa
Aura at the Beach
Beach House
Beach Liquors
The Benjamin Hotel
Bikram Yoga, Long Beach
Simone Bestman LMT 
Billy's Beach Café
Pat Bisogno-Disney - 
     Saratoga Springs 
The Bistro 
Bridge Club
Casa Bomberos, Rincon, PR 
Cabana
Century Elevator
The Children’s Place
Joseph Christopher
City of Long Beach
Connolly's Pub & Perfect Pint
Cotton Nail
Danielle M 
Earch Arts
Peter Duffy Furs
East Park Chiropractic 
Facials by Kelly
5 Star Salon
Duke Falcon's 
Sean Fallon
Hot Yoga 4 You
Grand Hyatt

Grillfire
Hilton Times Square
Hunter Mt.
The Inn
Jimmy Hays
JDP Mechanical
Kim's Nails
Kravit Jewelers
Kula Yoga
KS Restorations
Robin Landau LMT
Laurel Luncheonette
Lido Golf Club
Local Cycles
Lola's
Long Beach Cinema
Long Beach Florist
Long Beach Surf Shop
Long Beach Recreation Dept.
Long Beach Wellness
Maritime Surf Shop
Mary Kay Cosmetics
Matteo’s
Mio Posto Restaurant
Minnesota’s Restaurant
Monterey Grill
Mulberry Street
Biddy Mulligans
Nick’s Tuscan Grill
Omni Berkshire Hotel
O'Neill's Restaurant
Ooh La La

Opici Wine Company
Phoenix Beverage
Polo Ralph Lauren
Pro Soccer Kids
Rose & Eye
Salon 263
Salon Sculpture
Saloon
Seating Solutions 
Skudin Surf & Swim
Smith & Wollensky
Speakeasy
The Station for Hair
Synergy
Sun Kissed Tanning 
Sugo
Ticket Town
Tilles Center
Eileen Trotta LMT
Tutti Frutti
U.S. Limousine
Bobby Van's Steakhouse
Tony Verderame
Villa Mare
WANK Skateboard Co.
Patricia Wexler, M.D.
West End/East End Pizza
West End Coffee Shop
Whale's Tail
The Wharf
Windham Mt.
Woodloch Pines

Roxy
Pro Soccer Kids 

   Minnesota’s Restaurant
Olympia Asset 
Management

Dreyfus
Electricians’ Local 3
Teamsters’ Local 817

Vona & Vona LLP
L&M Bus Corp.

Durnan Group, Inc.
Outback Steakhouse

Glaceau Vitamin Water

Through the Years.....
Then and now



KIDS KORNER

	

Colin Flood

For 6-year old 
Colin the night 
of December 23, 
2011 was not 
spent sitting 

around a lit up tree, talking with his 
brother about what Santa would bring.  
Instead, he sat in a hospital bed as he and 
his parents were told that the seasonal flu 
they thought he’d been battling was 
actually something they couldn’t even 
have imagined:  Acute Lymphocytic 
Leukemia.  Colin has been in the hospital 
while undergoing chemotherapy, and 
doctors said that his best chance of 
survival would be a bone marrow 
transplant.  Unfortunately, his brother 
was not a match, and a suitable donor 
needed to be found.  Colin is at home 
now awaiting the transplant.  Our 
thoughts and prayers go out to Colin, his 
parents -Jennifer and Kevin and his 
brother Brody.

Gavin Vander 
Schaaf

Gavin, now 7, had his 
first surgery for Chiari 
Malformation just 
before his 6th birthday 

and a second surgery in January 2012.  
Chiari malformation is a structural 
problem at base of skull where the lower 
portion of the skull is too small to 
accommodate the lower portion of the 
brain, causes pain and is very difficult to 
diagnose.  Regina, Gavin’s Mom, told me 
that Gavin has a wonderful hopeful 
attitude and that, even though his pain 
may not allow him to play sports, he 
knows he has other gifts. Gavin is in the 
process of writing his autobiography 
which he will entitle “Circle of Life” so 
that other kids with chiari learn more 
about “their pains” and “regular kid 
pains.”  Gavin attends school and has two 
older sisters, Lily and Marin.  We join 
Gavin in his prayer “Pains pains go away, 
don’t come back another day.  Amen.”

James Stanton

James is a delightful 10 
year old who loves 
swimming, football and 
basketball.  He is also a 
cancer patient who was 
diagnosed with an 

inoperable brain tumor, a slow-growing 
astrocytoma, five years ago.  He was 
initially treated at NYU Hassenfled with 
chemotherapy, and is now getting 
radiation at Winthrop.  James is being 
home schooled.  On the advice of his 
doctor, he will have to take a break from 
playing basketball during his radiation 
therapy, and I suspect that he will be very 
happy to get back on the court.  In 
addition to James’ love of sports, one of 
his favorite things is being covered by a 
“fresh out of the dryer” warm blanket.  
The Stantons have been sending us 
Christmas cards with James’ photos over 
the last five years, and we have enjoyed 
watching him grow.  We are pleased that 
the Stantons have allowed us to share 
their little boy, the love of their lives, with 
you.  They are very grateful for the 
assistance that the Foundation has given 
them, and we in turn are grateful to all of 
you for your support.

Big Sky Kids Camper 2011

Erin Bentivegna

Local Organizations We Supported 
2011-2012

Michael Brennan Scholarship, Camp Anchor
Christmas Angels, Coaches for Cancer

Dig Pink for Breast Cancer, Joseph Farrell Memorial
Dorothy Finn Foundation, Kamp Kiwanis

Corey Lovrich, Robert Manzoni Foundation
Making Headway, Mustaches for Kids

Polar Bears, Project Challenge
Relay For Life, Stick It to Cancer

Jeanine Waterman Foundation, Jaime Whelan Foundation
Young Life

Kendall Curnuck
Kendall, now 9 years 
old, was diagnosed 
with Acute 
Lymphoblastic 
Leukemia in January 

2010, and her courage has been an 
inspiration to young and old alike.  When 
the young residents of Rockville Centre 
learned of her illness, they wanted to 
reach out and help.  Jolie Creo (12 year 
old niece of Debbie Mantia, MON 
Committee member and best friend to 
Michelle) recruited some of her friends in 
RVC and organized a lemonade sale that 
raised over $2,000 for Kendall.   Word 
spread throughout the Rockville Centre 
community, and Jeannine Palladino, 
owner of Jeannine’s Boutique, had a 
“Kindness for Kendall” day.  We at the 
Foundation thank Jolie for introducing 
Kendall to us so that we too could make a 
difference in her life by making a 
distribution to her family.  We wish 
Kendall continued good health in her 
fight against leukemia.

 To Benefit Children with 
Cancer & Special Needs

Donate &/or Register Online

www.monfoundation.org

Mail Registration &/or Donation to:

Michelle O’Neill Foundation, Inc.
26 Oregon Street

Long Beach, NY 11561

Celebrate Volleyball

 “Sweet XVI” 9/8/12

http://www.monfoundation.org
http://www.monfoundation.org


	

Christmas Crawl for the Kids By Bill Holtmeyer

On December 10th, 2011, we held the 9th Annual Drew Eidel Santa Claus Pub Crawl.  There 
were over 240 participants this year, and $5,800 was raised for the MON foundation.. The 
Santas crawled to Shine's, The Beach House, JW Trainer’s,  The Inn, Minnesota's and concluded 
at The Saloon.  The local West End bars/restaurants have embraced and supported this event 
every year during the Christmas season.

Since the event started eight years in 2003, we are proud to have contributed $31,770 to the 
MON Foundation. The first year we had 15 Santa's, and we have grown to over 240 Santa's and 
other holiday characters.  This year’s event was another success,  and people look forward to this 
annually as they do the volleyball tournament.

This event is in memory of our good friend, Drew Eidel,  who passed away from brain cancer in 
Dec. 2003 at the age of 40. Drew served his country in the Marines and was a registered nurse 
at North Shore Hospital. He was a long time popular resident of the west end of Long Beach.

As you know, I coordinate and run the event that continues to grow every year. Frank Schiele, 
Kenny Leahy and Janice Phillips help me organize it.   Ed Phillips and Cindy Duso are a big 
help during the pub crawl. In addition, the owners of the Inn and Saloon, Eamon Donahoe, 
Pete Jacataut, JP Kavanaugh & Kenny Jacataut, have made generous contributions for the last 
few years.  John Gallagher, Darren Siff, Tom Corning & Jim Malone from Minnesota's also 
contributed to the crawl.  My thanks to all of them for their support.

The 10th annual Drew Eidel Santa Claus Pub Crawl will be held on Dec. 8th, 2012. All the money will once again be contributed 
to the Michelle O'Neill Foundation.

BEACH TENNIS FUN FITNESS DAY

Beach Tennis USA held its 1st Annual Kids’ Fun Fitness Day for the benefit of the Michelle 
O’Neill Foundation on a beautiful sunny Saturday on June 26th last year on National 
Boulevard Beach in Long Beach.  There was a wonderful turnout of enthusiastic young 
people who were eager to learn and participate in the game of beach tennis.  All players 
were given a T-shirt with their familiar “Fuzzy” logo and were instructed on how to play 
the game – and play they did.  Medals were awarded to 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners.

What exactly is Beach Tennis? It's like Tennis except its played with specially designed 
paddles and depressurized tennis balls on a regulation Beach Volleyball court.  2 to 4 
players on each team volley back and forth without letting the ball bounce... it's hard to 
make a ball bounce on sand!! 

Our thanks go to Beach Tennis’ Management Team – to Marc Altheim, Founder and CEO 
and Jim Lorenzo, President.  In addition to his work with Beach Tennis,  Jimmy “Soul” 
Lorenzo has been a friend, MC and loyal supporter of Michelle’s Foundation.  He is 
“solely” responsible for bringing sound to our tournament for which we are eternally 
grateful.

The 2nd Annual Beach Tennis/Michelle O’Neill Foundation Fun Fitness Day is scheduled for June 16,  2012.  Please check 
www.monfoundation.org for details; and visit www.beachtennisusa.net to learn more about this new fun sport.  

FUNdraising for the Foundation

When registering your team, don’t forget our “Best Team Name” contest!
 new this year “Best Team Theme” Contest!

http://www.monfoundation.org
http://www.monfoundation.org
http://www.beachtennisusa.net
http://www.beachtennisusa.net

